Due to the COVID 19 social shutdown, we had no morning meeting and published no Lance.  Just this e-mail “in lieu”.
From: Barry Sparkes [mailto:brsparkes@telus.net] 
Sent: Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:00 PM
To: 'Barry R'; 'Brian Mc'; 'Brian R'; 'Dale W'; 'Dave E'; 'David L'; 'Don T'; 'Doug P'; 'Doug S'; 'Greg D'; 'Harry H'; 'Jamal Y'; 'James W'; 'Jan S'; 'Jodie W'; 'Joy C'; 'Leanne R'; 'Lee R'; 'Mark T'; 'Mark T'; 'Michael R'; 'Mike W'; 'Neil V'; 'Rachel R'; 'Ralph L'; 'Randy M'; 'Shawn K'; 'Sheila B'; 'Stephen C'; 'Tessa B'; 'Troy de'; 'Vojto S'; 'William L'
Cc: 'Wayne Anderson'; 'Linda Murray'
Subject: Rotary Connecting - May 7th.

Good afternoon folks,

Welcome to the May 7th edition of the Rotary Club of Lantzville Connection.

Nice to “see” so many club members (up to 25 at one point, including a couple of “first timers”) joining our “Zoom” meeting earlier today – and great to hear that everyone is (reasonably) well, considering.

Plus two ‘visiting Rotarians’:  AG Wayne (Rotary Club of Nanaimo) and Linda Murray (former member of our Club, now with the Rotary Club of Victoria).

And a “guest” – Mark Swain, Mayor of Lantzville

According to the Mayor of Lantzville, it’s “business as usual”, they just have to do it a bit differently.  How to conduct virtual meetings and how to make meetings available to the public, particularly public hearings into applications for new projects.  The bus shelter we ‘helped’ fund has received positive feedback.  No staff layoffs – they’ve actually staffed two new positions.  There will be an increase in property taxes, but no penalty for late payments.  They hope to re-open the town offices in early June – subject to government guidelines.  And, sadly for us and all the residents of Lantzville, Minetown Day in September has been cancelled for 2020.

For the Mayor’s complete remarks – a recording of our meeting is available on the cloud:  https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/5cVSBpyq_EVIHpHC72bma60xRb2-aaa80XQeqfdZmRqNvTg3T0GpYGjA93-FppxU
Celebrations this coming week:

Birthdays: Randy on May 10th and Tessa on May 11th.

Anniversary:  Doug & Heather Slowski, their 50th on May 9th.  CONGRATULATIONS!!!

AG Wayne reported that 750 Rotarians signed up for on-line training on May 16th.  Hopefully including a few from our Club.

I still have not heard back from Nanaimo Foodshare about the when/where/what for a possible work party at their farm by Cather’s Lake.  I’ll follow up, again, and let you know when I do.

Bob Janes, PE for the Rotary Club of Nanaimo completed 100 laps around the track at the Rotary Bowl to mark the Centennial of Rotary in Nanaimo/Lantzville last Friday and raised about $7,000 for the Nanaimo Foundation’s Response Fund:  https://www.nanaimofoundation.com/rotary/
A few notes from last night’s Board Meeting:

PE Mark – announced that Lee Rowley has agreed to serve as our VP this coming year and will serve as President for 2022/2023.  THANKS LEE.

Harry – there is money in the bank, in both the General and Gaming Accounts.  But, we should be careful as revenues for next year might be a bit slim – no Golf Tournament, no Foam Fest, and the Community Gaming Grant may not be as generous as in past years.

Community Service – the members approved a donation of $1,000 from Gaming Funds to the Salvation Army for their food programs.  With the closure of their Thrift Shops, their revenues are down, and with the impact of COVID 19, the need for food is up.  Thanks everyone.

· Noting that our funds available for donations to our community will be limited and recognizing the increasing need for food, we decided to focus future donations on food-related programs.

Jodie – has been active with the Nanaimo Interact Club.  They meet, via Zoom at 3PM on Friday’s and are working on a fundraising project.

Foundation – you can donate to the Rotary Foundation on-line through My Rotary:  https://my.rotary.org/en/donate.  If you do, let Lee know…  Thanks!
Membership – Mark will be hosting an on-line coffee meeting, soon, to encourage Lantzville business people to come and learn a bit about Rotary.  An information session, not a meeting.  If you know someone who may be interested, please pass their contact info along to Mark.

Installation – now that COVID restrictions are easing, a bit, Joy will be in touch with the Golf Club to see what options may be available for our Installation Evening, planned for June 23rd.

In closing (at last you say) - Thanks to you Rotary works and thanks to Rotary, the world is a better place.

Take care out there and stay healthy,

Barry


One- (or two-) line updates from some of your fellow Rotarians  --  May 7th, 2020.

…with usual apologies if I didn’t get your news quite right – you were speaking faster than I could scribble and/or I couldn’t read my own scribble…  And, sometimes the audio ‘froze’, so I had to fill in a few blanks… (
AG Wayne – is missing not being able to do things outside the house (meetings, coffee with friends, etc).  Reminded us that the RI 2020 Convention, will be available for all on-line in June: https://www.riconvention.org/en
Barry – enjoys these Zoom Meetings – but, misses the face-to-face contact and banter that we enjoy at our regular meetings.  And, though some will disagree, he misses Vojto’s breakfast – they’ve become a habit after 17 years of Thursdays…
Dave E – checked in for his first Zoom meeting (with us anyway) and enjoyed catching up with people.
Joy – Equine Report:  George’s horse just gave birth to a new filly and some race tracks are open in the States with record levels of off-track betting.

Michael R – is working on his tan, slowly.  Just finished his last semester which went well.  He is now the administrator of our Facebook Page.

Rachel – her National Pilates’ Day exercise class last Saturday went well…  it’s a good work out and is available on Youtube:  https://youtu.be/QzZhMDC9Jbs 
Stephen – thanked Rachel, and others, for their support of Big Brothers Big Sisters of CVI through Rachel’s Pilates workout session last Saturday.

James – things are going well.  He is re-building the engine in one of his cars – it’s exciting and expensive – hasn’t decided whether to make it a hot rod or a vintage car.  Was surprised by a Lantzville Fire Truck parade earlier this week, celebrating a neighbour’s birthday!

Dale – with the Linley Valley and Beaver Pond as background he enjoys nature.  It’s always warm on his sundeck in the morning with the rising sun.  He’s going golfing this afternoon – first time in a while.

Shawn – from her phone on her boat.  Business has been hit hard by the COVID shutdown and she is busy with clients pursuing cancellations and refunds – but, on the positive side, can spend time out on her boat and enjoy the beauty we live in.

Jamal – is still working on a work party to pick up some garbage along the E&N Trail

Tessa – has been busy teaching people, via long distance, how to make sourdough bread and is picking up some halibut today from a local fisherman.

